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Michael Schmidt 
2012 Manitoba Open Champion 

 

 
 

Michael Schmidt 
 

Michael Schmidt had another stellar weekend at Chateau Lanes on 
January 7-8/12, capturing his 4th Manitoba Open championship since 

2007.  Schmidt was solid the whole weekend, dipping under the  
200 mark only twice (with scores of 194 & 198) and leading the pack  

after Day 1 with an average of 230 (High Game 278) and 222 on Day 2 
during the twelve game Match-Play (High Game 247) with an additional 

200 earned bonus points to qualify in 2nd place for the roll-off finals. 
 

In the roll-offs, Schmidt pounded out games of 248, 234 & 229 to  
secure the title ( see pages 14 - 16 for results ). 

 

Great Bowling Mike ! 
 
 

Brittany Crawford 
First-Ever 700 Series……2 of Them! 

 

 
 

Brittany Crawford 
 

Some of us "old-timers" have a saying: "Once you get the first one, the 
rest come easy!"  Well, this could be the case for Brittany Crawford, 
who bowled her first 700 series ever, on Jan 29th, in the Adult-Youth 

doubles tournament held at Chateau Lanes.  Her first three games of the 
day were 226, 234, and 245, for a 705 series.  Her performance was key 

to helping propel her and her doubles partner - Vince Solimka - to the 
stepladder finals in the tournament, where they also bowled well, but 

ended up in 2nd place. 
 

And then, exactly two weeks later, Brittany bowled another 700 series - 
this time in her Chateau Seniors League, on Feb 12th.  She had games of 

206, 221, and 278 for another 705 series !! 
 

I have a feeling that we'll be hearing a lot more about Brittany's bowling 
achievements - and probably in the very near future!  

 

Congratulations Brittany !! 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 

NCCP  SCHEDULE 
 

Competition Development 
 

  Modules Available: 
                              Doping Prevention,  
       Managing Conflict,  
       Developing Athletic Abilities,  
       Prevention and Recovery,  
       Psychology of Performance,  
       Coaching and Leading Effectively 
 
  Length – Varies per module 
 
  Cost -      $40.00 per module (+ GST) 

Clinic Location: Sport for Life Centre - 145 Pacific Ave. 

UPCOMING  MODULES 
 

Monday March 12:  Managing Conflict   6:00pm - 10:00pm 
  
Friday March 16: ^ Developing Athletic Abilities  
    Part 1   6:30pm- 10:00pm 
  
Saturday March 17: ^ Developing Athletic Abilities   
    Part 2   8:30am - 3:00pm 
 

 

 

NOTE:     Prevention and Recovery, Developing Athletic  
    Abilities and Coaching and Leading Effectively 
    are all 2 part modules.   Attendance is mandatory 
    in both parts for trained status. 
 
 

NOTE:    Developing Athletic Abilities includes a mandatory 
    Pre‐workshop online session that must be  
    completed.  

 

Contact   sheldon.reynolds@sportmanitoba.ca
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 
Coaching Manitoba offers 3 Methods of     

Registration for all NCCP Courses 
 

1. Mail registration form with payment to Sport 
  Manitoba.   

 (Forms available at www.coachingmanitoba.ca) 
 
 

2.  Drop off a registration form with payment to     
                       Sport Manitoba. (Coaching Office) 
 
 

3.  Log on to www.coachingmanitoba.ca to  
   register with Events on Line. 

 
 

 

 
 
 

mailto:sheldon.reynolds@sportmanitoba.ca
http://www.coachingmanitoba.ca/
http://www.coachingmanitoba.ca/


Winnipeg Senior Men’s League 
Nov 22 - Feb 21, 2012 

 

Laverendrye Lanes hosts this Tuesday night mixed scratch 
league. This is a fun, yet competitive, league with a unique 

format. The 3-person teams bowl 4 games per night, followed 
by two “Baker Games” (this means that all 3 team members 

combine to bowl those 2 games). To make it even more 
unique, we move lanes after each game, so that everyone gets 

to bowl on all 8 lanes, every week.   
 

As of Feb 24th, our league average was 202 
 

Our award scores are: 
 

 Val Saltel  Nov22 266 game 
 Mike Boroskae Dec06 125+ pins over avg (series) 
 Robbie Scerbo Feb21  300 game 
 

Our top 5 averages: 
 

Mike Schmidt  229 
Gord Tereck   226 
Sharon Tataryn  222 
Clem Perreault  220 
Rob Dufreane  216 

 
 

The league’s weekly results are posted at www.bowl.com. 
 Once there click on the “Leagues” tab and then click on “League 

Standing Sheets”.  
Then enter our league id of “4116” and click on the Search button.  

You are then asked to provide the week number of the league standings 
you want to see.  

Go through all the pages to see team standings, records, averages, and 
more. 

3 

            
     Manitoba Tenpin Bowling 

                 Coaches Association 
 
 
 

The Manitoba Tenpin Bowling Coaches Association is seeking out 
coaches interested in the further development of Manitoba coaches 
and athletes.  The MTBCA’s mission is to promote, encourage and 

develop tenpin bowling coaches in the province of Manitoba through 
the provision of quality administrative services, development 

programs and upgrading opportunities for coaches. 
 

The membership is an annual fee of $5.00.  For more information on 
our membership, benefits or our programs check us out on the 
Manitoba Tenpin Federation website www.mbtenpinfed.com or 

contact any of the Board members below: 
 

 

 Cathy Burton  President 

 Lynda Seewald  Vice-President 

 Dan Tereck  Secretary 

 Ken Burns        Prov. Coordinator / Treasurer 

DIRECTORS 
 

 Lucien Casagrande Chateau / La Verendrye 

 Darren Naylor  Chateau 

 Richard Nose  Bowl Below / Chateau 

The MTBCA will be hosting another Youth Development Camp 
during the Spring Break on Wednesday, March 28, 2012 at La 

Verendrye Lanes from noon to 3:00 pm.  Cost is $10.00.  To register 
check with your youth league coordinator. 

 

 

 

 

Reminder-Respect in Sport certification must be completed by 
 all active Tenpin Bowling Coaches  in order to be eligible for any 
development programs or assistance from the Manitoba Tenpin 
 Bowling Coaches Association & Manitoba Tenpin Federation.  

 
 

http://www.bowl.com/
http://www.mbtenpinfed.com/


32Donovan Alexander Heart Bowl 
 

 
Donovan Alexander with the Heart Bowl 

 

The 3rd annual Heart Bowl took place on Feb 25th at  
Laverendrye Lanes. For those of you who don't know  

what this is, let me fill you in. 
 

Donovan Alexander, a 26-year-old professional football  
player (currently with the Edmonton Eskimos), teamed up 
three years ago with the Variety Club of  Manitoba, and 

Laverendrye Lanes, to initiate a bowling-themed fundraiser  
for the charity.  To date, they have raised over $10,000  

through this event. 
 
 

 

When asked why he chose to do this, Alexander had  
a simple answer – "I owe my life to Variety". That's a  
strong statement that begs further explanation. When 

Alexander was 18 months old, it was discovered  
that he had been born with two aortas and that one of  

them was wrapped around his windpipe. It was predicted  
that he would not survive for more than a few months. He 
needed an operation. Because his breathing was affected,  
he was not allowed to fly to Toronto. With financial help  

and support from Variety, a surgeon with the proper 
expertise was flown in to Winnipeg, and Alexander's 

problem was fixed. 
 

When Alexander was old enough to understand what  
Variety had done for him, he became one of their biggest 

supporters, and dedicates himself to giving back to the  
charity.  The Heart Bowl was just another way to do that. 

 

This event has been successful every year, with every lane 
having 5 or 6 bowlers. Everyone is given one "warm-up 

game", and then a one-game competition takes place to see 
which team can win the (coveted) Heart Bowl trophy. And  

in conjunction with the bowling, there is a silent auction 
(which had terrific prizes by the way), which is yet another  
fun way to raise funds for the charity. So who was the big 
winner?  Well, that's obvious - the Variety Club, and all of  

the children that they help! 
 

Thanks go out to La Verendrye, the organizers, 
volunteers and all the bowlers for their  

participation & support. 
 
 

 
 
 



Greater Winnipeg Classic League  
Nov 25 - Feb 24, 2012 

 

Credit goes to the bowlers of this premiere scratch league for 
voting to continue with our use of the "more challenging" lane 
oiling patterns for the season.  Thanks go out to Chateau Lanes 
for providing these different patterns for us on Friday nights. 

Even though the tougher oiling patterns have reduced our 
league average, compared to using the standard "house shot", 

we still have strong competition, and we get the benefit of 
improving our skills at the same time. 

 
As of Feb 24th, our league average to date is 188 

 

Our awards for this period are: 
 

Robbie Scerbo  Nov25 11-in-a-row(290) 
Catlin Crandall  Jan13  702 series (277,223,202) 
Rob Dufreane  Jan20  Clean series 
 
 

Top 5 Averages: 
 

Rob Dufreane  206 
Lynne Gauthier  205 
Lucien Casagrande  205 
Gord Tereck   204 
Clem Perreault  204 

 
 

The league’s weekly results are posted at www.bowl.com. 
 Once there click on the “Leagues” tab and then click on “League 

Standing Sheets”.  
Then enter our league id of “4120” and click on the Search button.  

You are then asked to provide the week number of the league standings 
you want to see.  

Go through all the pages to see team standings, records, averages, and 
more. 

 
 
 

Austyn Ducharme 
First-Ever 700 Series! 

 

 
 

Austyn Ducharme, 
 

Austyn Ducharme, who is only 13 years old, has just shot his first-ever 
700 series, on November 19th, while bowling in the MBA Youth Annual 

Tournament, at Chateau Lanes. 
 

When I asked Austyn about it, he couldn't quite remember his game 
scores.  Whew! That's when you're in a zone! <grin>.  But he did 

remember that he was using his Spitfire the whole time. 
 

I wanted to know if he was nervous at the end, and his story blew me 
away.  He didn't even realize he was that close until it was all over.  So 

nerves never even came into play.  Thank goodness that he got a strike in 
his fill ball, because that gave him EXACTLY 700 for the series! 

 

Way To Go Austyn ! 
 

 
 
 

http://www.bowl.com/


 
 
 

Manitoba Tenpin Federation  
Advanced Youth Training Program 

 

By popular demand, the Youth Development Program returned and saw 
the inclusion of Bantam and Prep Bowlers this year.  This was a result of 
the grassroots clinics that have been held before and when asked if the 
athletes and parents would support such a program. The answer was an 
overwhelming yes, so we added it. 
  

This year there are 20 athletes in this program up from 12 last year. This 
program is structured in a fun, learning atmosphere with an emphasis on 
some basics, and some drills and also some strategy.  
  

"This is a program where you will do things you have never done on a 
lane before" was how the program was structured. So with some of the 
props being skipping ropes, baby blocks, tongue depressors, dice and 
foam tiles, Mr. Clean rubber gloves, only to mention a few, bowlers  
come with an eager anticipation as to what they will learn next.  Did  
we mention the "hockey stick?" 
  
 

 
 
 

"The purpose of this program is to give our youth bowlers an opportunity 
to not only develop their game, but to also enjoy the fun and excitement 
of coming to the lanes and being with their bowling friends. These 
bowlers now see bowlers from other houses on a regular, weekly basis 
and not just a yearly tournament or two.  Many times we have to tell our 
athletes that the session is over, they do not want to leave. This is a very 
positive move in taking our youth program in the right direction." states 
Head Coach Darren Naylor.  The other coaches in the program are 
Brian Kokolsky and Richard Nose. 

 

"Also, this an excellent opportunity for entry level coaches to get there 
feet wet in coaching without the fear of making mistakes. Once they see 
and feel this excitement in our youth, they will become better coaches at 
their league level and who knows, maybe one day at the provincial level. 
We also must develop our youth coaches as well as our younger 
athletes if we are going to continue to be a province to contend with at 
the National level and having programs like these, will hopefully give all 
parties access to their development.  As for parents of these athletes, it 
is also important that they see we value their selection of our bowling 
program to enroll their athlete in. It is our job to ensure that they continue 
to see not only the value of this selection but that we intend to give their 
athlete every opportunity to succeed." 
  

Also an integral part of this program was to have the youth involved in 
some of decision making.  This usually takes the form of the final game 
that is played at the end of the night. These games have taken the form 
of a Survivor style format to even a game of Golf on the lanes.  The prize 
is a Tim Hortons Gift Card at the end of the night, but really they are all 
winners. 
  

These athletes have seen their games get better at the league level and 
also at the tournament level. Parents are consulted if their athlete is 
enjoying the camp, and the comments we receive are very positive. "He 
will not miss bowling Tuesday nights" one parent states, and "loves 
coming to the lanes."  Other comments were, "we finally found 
something that he enjoys doing." 
  

It is this excitement that we look forward to holding another Development 
Program in the fall.  This one will be of a 20 week nature. So lets leaver 
nothing to spare, if you have an athlete in our Youth Bowling Program 
and would like more information on the program, please consult your 
Head Coach at the your league, because when it comes to youth 
bowling in Manitoba......"That's how we roll !! " 
 
NOTE:  The MTBCA will be hosting a 1 day Youth Development 

Camp on March 28th.   
 

 



 

2012 YBC Provincial Championship 
Thunderbird Lanes  -  March 3-4, 2012 

 

 
2012 Manitoba Provincial Team 

(L-R) Back Row: Dale Wallace -Coach, Justin Omaga, Mathew 
Verinder, Mitch Hupe, Michael Boroskae-Coach. 

Front Row: Brittney Rocan, Melanie Wallace, Danielle Lemoine. 
 

The YBC Provincial Championships were held on March 3-4 / 12 in Brandon.   
The top qualifiers from each age division will form the 2012 YBC Manitoba 

Provincial Team that will compete in Woodbridge, Ontario on April 14-16/12. 
This year saw a change in the championship when it was held over two days 

instead of one day and saw the athletes compete in 10 games versus the usual 
5 games in past years. 

 

The coaches for Team Manitoba will be Mike Boroskae of Chateau and  
Dale Wallace of Thunderbird Bowl. 

 
Bantam Girls Division 
Brittney Rocan of Bowl Below, won the gold medal with a 10 game average of 
170.4. This will be her first YBC National Tournament. As a member of the 
Youth Development Program, Brittney had a high score of 220. In second place, 
was Jasmin Belinski of Chateau lanes with an average of 140.1 with a high 
score of 171. Taking the Bronze medal was Stephanie Korozsi of Laverendrye 
Lanes (also a member of the Youth Development Program) averaged 139.1 and 
bowled her first game over 200 scoring a 201 in the 9th game. 
 

 
 
Bantam Boys Division 
Justin Omaga of Laverendrye Lanes, won the gold medal with an impressive 
189.4 average. This will be Justin's first time attending a National event.  Justin 
is also a member of the Youth Development Program, and had scores of 238, 
215, and 210. Sean Visarra, also of Laverendrye Lanes took the silver medal 
With a 165 average & games of 225 & 222.  Zachary Weber took the Bronze 
medal and averaged 159. 

 
Junior Girls Division 
Much like last year when the difference between first and third was one pin, this 
year was the closest division of the tournament with the difference between first 
and second being only 7 pins.  Melanie Wallace of Thunderbird Lanes took the 
Gold medal and will return to the YBC National Tournament where she won 
Gold last year in Regina. Her 10 game average was 184.6 and had games of 
215, 209 and 204. Marissa Naylor of Bowl Below, took the silver medal with an 
average of 183.9 and had games of 223, and 205.  Melissa Szybko-Sleva of 
Chateau Lanes won the Bronze Medal with a 172.8 average & 204 High game. 
  
Junior Boys Division 
Mathew Verinder of Thunderbird Bowl will return to the YBC Nationals where 
he last represented Manitoba as a Bantam. His average was an outstanding 
219.7 with all but one game being over 200, and included a 256, 243, 236, and 
235. In second place was Austyn Ducharme of Laverendrye Lane with an 
average of 190.9 in his first YBC tournament as a Junior. Austyn had games of 
245, 221, 215, and 213. Taking the Bronze medal was Patrick Graff also of 
Laverendrye Lanes with an average of 174.2. Patrick is also a member of the 
MTF Youth Development Program. 
  
Senior Girls Division 
Danielle Lemoine of Laverendrye Lanes will return to the YBC Nationals, with 
an average of 215.8. She had games of 247, 237, and 236 (3 times) to take the 
Gold Medal. Taking the Silver Medal was Stephanie Adams of Thunderbird 
Bowl with an average of 204.6 and 7 games over 200 including a high game of 
225. Taking the Bronze Medal was Sydney Carter Squire also of Thunderbird 
Bowl with an average of 210.2 and also 7 games over 200 including a high 
game of 223. 
  
Senior Boys Division 
Mitch Hupe of Laverendrye Lanes took the Gold Medal with an average of an 
unbelievable 236.6. His games included 236, 247, 244, 257, 239, 279, 201, 203 
and 213. In second place was Ryan Kruk also of Laverendrye  Lanes with an 
average of 227.5 & high games of 268, 257 and 249. Sean Coutts of Chateau 
Lanes closed out the medal winners, taking Bronze with an average of 221.8 
which saw games of 279 and 266. 
   

Good Bowling in Woodbridge,  Team Toba !! 
 
 



Manitoba Youth – World Cup 
 

Newsflash!!  Recently here in Manitoba, Canada again 
made an appearance at the World Cup. Mike Schmidt  
was defending his title in Johannesburg, Africa and  

Lynne Gauthier just returned from her competition in 
Hong Kong! 

 

We saw this as another opportunity, not only to celebrate 
the fact that we have two local bowlers on Canada’s 

National Team, but also to educate our younger bowlers 
that our sport is played worldwide.  So while the World 
Cup was being played in Africa, we had our own version  

of the World Cup here in Manitoba. 
  

The goals of this tournament were threefold: 
 

1. Have fun, and participate in a tournament during 
league play. 

 

2. Make the bowlers more aware of what their average 
is and how their current score compares to it. 

 

3. Educate our younger bowlers about other countries 
that also play the same sport 

  
We had two Divisions – Male and Female.  Every bowler 

was assigned a country, and given that country’s flag. 
 

There was a four-week qualifier that was based on the  
most "pins over average". Each week a chart was 
displayed to show the "cut line" and each bowler’s  
current position - much like the real World Cup. 

 

 
 
 

We decided that the top 24 would “make the cut”.  These 
bowlers would then play in a match play elimination 
format, using their weekly league scores, which were 

calculated using series plus handicap. This gave bowlers 
that do not have the opportunity to experience a "little 

pressure" on the lanes, a chance to experience it firsthand. 
 

After several  more weeks of competition, there were only 
two bowlers (countries) left in each Division.  For the 

Finals, the bowlers and their countries were announced.  
Then they were marched onto the lanes, flanked by Lynne 

Gauthier and Mike Schmidt, along with the World Cup 
trophies (the two that Mike had won). 

  

Also in this presentation was Danielle Lemoine, a 
Winnipegger who has represented Canada on the 

international stage and was a bantam bowler not that long 
ago.  So with World Cups on display and flowers ready to 

be presented, the final matches took place.  And the 
winners were:  In the Female Division, USA and in the 

Male Division, United Arab Emirates. 
 

Next year, we will be discussing ways to make this more of 
a provincial tournament. 

 

Next on tap for our youth bowlers will be two tournaments, 
based on "reality TV shows" and for our novice program, 
it will be off to outer space, where we will be having our 

Spring Break Camp based on SPACE. 
 

"May your game be with you" 
 

That is it from Manitoba....That's How We Roll !! 
 
 
 
 
 

 



2011 
Special Olympics World Summer Games  

ATHENS, GREECE  
June 25 – July 4

 
Canada sent a Tenpin Bowling Contingent to Athens for the 
2011 Special Olympics Summer Games.  Manitoba coach 

Lynda Seewald was selected to coach a squad of lady bowlers.  
All the girls not only enjoyed their Mediterranean experience, 

but also had a strong showing at the competition. 
 

 
The Canadian Bowling Contingent at the PLACA, just 

below the Acropolis (Lynda Seewald on the far left). 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Lynda’s Squad Proudly Displaying Their Medals 
(Left – Right) Lynda Seewald, Kristen Smeets, Crystal 
Thompson, Darbe Cunningham & Michelle Shepard.  

 
 
 

                 
 
 
 

 



 

MTBCA  Youth Development Camp 
 

The Manitoba Tenpin Bowling Coaches Association  will 
be hosting another Youth Development Camp during 
the Spring Break on Wednesday, March 28, 2012 at 

La Verendrye Lanes from noon to 3:00 pm.   
To register check with your youth league coordinator. 

Cost is $10.00.   
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
 

 
 
 
 

MTF  NEWSLETTER  SUBMISSIONS 
 
 

“Frame By Frame” Newsletter is published by the Manitoba 
Tenpin Federation for the purpose of keeping Manitoba bowlers 

informed of happenings, achievements and special bowling 
events. 

 

In order to properly accomplish this task, your assistance is 
required.  If you have an interesting story, article, picture or 

achievement by a special bowler, volunteer or league that you 
would like to share, please submit your information to the 

address below: 
 

Manitoba Tenpin Federation 
145 Pacific Avenue 

Winnipeg, Manitoba 
R3B 2Z6 

Fax: 925-5792 
Email: man10pin@mts.net

 

The information DEADLINE for the newsletter is 3 weeks prior to 
the 1st of each distribution month (September, December & 

March). 
If you have any questions, call Ken at 925-5705. 

 

 

 
2012 

Canadian Tenpin Federation  
National Tournaments 

 
 

Canadian Mixed Championships 
April 19 – 22 / 12 Windsor, Ontario, 

(see page 27) 
 

 
 

Canadian National Championships 
May 19 – 21/ 12 Greater Toronto 

Classic Bowl 
(see page 26) 

 

 
 

Canadian Youth Championships 
June 1 – 3 / 12 Quebec City, QC 
Salon des Quilles, Montmorency 

 

 
 

mailto:man10pin@mts.net


  
 
 
 
 

 
 

Manitoba Bowling Association 
Odaguchi Senior Scratch Open 
Salle De Quilles La Verendrye 

Feb. 12, 2012 
 

4 game qualifying scores 
 

 1st - Mitch Hupe'       Gold  $130.00  906 
 
 2nd- Ryan Kruk          Silver             90.00       849 
 
           3rd - Britany Miller     Bronze          70.00       755 
 
           4th - Leigha Carnevale                    60.00         771 
 
 5th - Liam Naylor                              50.00        794 
 
 

 
 HIGH SINGLE GAME:  Danielle Lemoine     234  
            

               Ryan Kruk            279 
 
 
 HIGH 4 GAME SERIES:     Danielle Lemoine    857 
 

                Mitch Hupe'           906 
 
 

All prize money is awarded in scholarships 
 
 
 
 
    

 
 

 
 

$500  
In  PRO  SHOP  PRIZES 

 

The Manitoba Tenpin Federation, in conjunction  
with the Manitoba Bowling Association and  

Winnipeg Tenpin Bowling Association is offering an 
appreciation program for bingo volunteers.  For each 

 bingo event our volunteers participate in during a  
12 month period; they will be entered into a draw to  

win 1 of 3 Pro-Shop Gift Certificates: 
 

1st  $250.00 
2nd  $150.00 
3rd  $100.00 

 

The prize draw will take place at the Annual WTBA 
President/Secretary meeting each August.  Volunteers 

 may only win one prize per season.  The certificate  
will be honoured at any Manitoba Tenpin Bowling  

Pro-Shop of the winners’ choice. 
 

Anyone wishing to volunteer for these bingo  
fundraising events and be entered to win the  

above prizes should contact: 
 

Elaine Yamron at 955-6816 
or   Ken Burns at 925-5705 

 

Thank you for your support.  Through your volunteer  
efforts, you are helping to ensure the continued growth  

and development of Tenpin Bowling in Manitoba. 
 
 
 



Manitoba Open 
Chateau Lanes 

January 7-8, 2012 
 

Seventy-nine bowlers from across Canada and the  
U.S. competed in the 2012 Manitoba Open that was held  

at Chateau Lanes on January 7- 8/12.  Canad Inns was the 
major sponsor for the tournament, whose ongoing support 
continues to ensure a successful and enjoyable event for all  

the participants and the many spectators that return year  
after year to take in the action. 

 
 

 
 

TOP  FIVE  FINALISTS 
(L-R) Mike Schmidt (Manitoba), Daron Hansen 

(Minnesota), Sam Lantto (Minnesota), Matt Meyer 
(Minnesota), Clayton Mohr (Minnesota) 

 
 

Day 2  
Match Play Results & Final Standings 

 
 

POS. NAME 12 GAME 
TOTAL BONUS TOTAL AVG. MONEY 

2 / 1 Michael Schmidt 2675 200 2875 222.9 $ 3000.00 
1 / 2 Daron Hansen  2709 200 2909 225.8 $ 1300.00 
4 / 3 Sam Lantto 2597 140 2737 216.4 $ 1100.00 
3 / 4 Matt Meyer 2716 140 2856 226.3 $ 930.00 
5 / 5 Clayton Mohr 2542 160 2702 211.8 $ 830.00 

6 Jason Smith 2528 160 2688 210.7 $760.00 
7 Mark Buffa 2502 140 2642 208.5 $700.00 
8 Jason Borle 2496 120 2616 208.0 $640.00 
9 Matt Smallin 2466 140 2606 205.5 $580.00 
10 Mike Harris 2489 110 2599 207.4 $540.00 
11 Ian Nakonechny 2474 120 2594 206.2 $500.00 
12 Levi Rosenbaum 2389 160 2549 199.1 $460.00 
13 Doug Manhart 2421 120 2541 201.8 $440.00 
14 Tyler Hoyt 2439 100 2539 203.3 $420.00 
15 Justin Severs 2438 100 2538 203.2 $410.00 
16 Michael Makela 2419 80 2499 201.6 $400.00 
17 Randy Kostenuk 2374 110 2484 197.8 $390.00 
18 Eric George 2396 80 2476 199.7 $380.00 
19 Ron Morlock 2334 120 2454 194.5 $370.00 
20 Curtis Turko 2319 120 2439 193.3 $360.00 
21 Dan Tereck 2326 90 2416 193.8 $350.00 
22 Mathieu Friolet 2288 80 2368 190.7 $340.00 
23 Mike Boroskae 2174 40 2214 181.2 $330.00 
24 Sean Coutts 2158 50 2208 179.8 $320.00 

 
Michael Schmidt bowled strong and steady throughout the 
tournament rolling out 200+  for 23 of his 25 games to earn  

the championship title (see page 1 for more info).   
 

Congratulations Mike on another 
Outstanding Performance ! 

 
 



 
 

Michael Schmidt with his Manitoba Open Trophy 
 

 
 
 

Sincere thanks go out to Donna Shuster of Canad Inns, 
Chateau Lanes, Eleanor Young, Elaine Yamron and the  

staff & many volunteers, whose exceptional service  
and contribution made this tournament possible. 

 
 

 

Dauphin Tenpin Association 

BATTLE OF THE SEXES 
 Parkway Lanes 

February 5th, 2012 
 

This year's Battle of the Sexes tournament attracted no less than 
fifty-four bowlers from both fivepin and tenpin leagues.  The final 
tally for the overall House Championship went to the Men, who 

narrowly edged out the ladies by a mere 20 points.    
 

On the fivepin side, the men were the big winners over the ladies 
by 39 points.   Their effort gave the overall House Championship 

to the men.    However,  on the tenpin side, the ladies were 
victorious, whipping the men by just 19 pins.  

 
 

  
  

The Ladies Squad left to right: 
Crystal Zurba, Carol Scott, Tracy Scott, Angela Scinocca, 

Karen Fidierchuk, Hazel Yates, Ilene Piasta, Betty Bellmore, 
Lil Anderson and Evelyn Shmon. 

 
Congratulations Ladies ! 

 
 
 
 

 



Dauphin Tenpin Association 
Memorial Tournament 

 

It was back-to-back wins for Angela Kukurudz, as she picked  
up another first-place finish on January 29th in the Annual Tenpin  

Memorial Tournament, having just come off a big win in the  
Annual Doubles Tournament.   The House Trophy, sponsored by 

 the Dauphin Clinic Pharmacy, was presented by her husband Jack,  
who was last year's winner of this prestigious award.     

  

Angela picked up a cash prize of $125.00 for her 647 pinfall.    
Runner-up was Ralph Piasta with a pinfall of 635 and a prize of 
$75.00.  Third spot with a score of 625 and $50 went to Michelle 

McDonald, who returned from Alberta to particpate in the  
tournament.  Fourth spot with a pinfall of 623 and $25 cash  

prize was won by Shirley Yacyshyn.  
 
  

  

 Angela Kukurudz 
 

The Tenpin Memorial Tournament honours all deceased bowlers since 
1962 that have participated at Parkway Lanes. 

 

 

 
 

Kyle Watson (left) being awarded the City Singles Trophy  
(handicap ) by BTBA President Len Howell. 

 
Handicap event. 

 

Qualifying     1st - Kyle Watson;           2nd - Brian Deacon 
                       3rd - Geoff Gregoire        4th - Rudy Von Hertzberg 
 
Geoff Gregoire   199 
Rudy Von Hertzberg  175 
 
  Brian Deacon  206 
  Geoff Gregoire  185 
 
    Kyle Watson   220 
    Brian Deacon   200 

 
 
 

Congratulations  To  All  Bowlers ! 
 
 
 



Brandon Tenpin Bowling Association 
City Singles Tournament 
Thunderbird Bowling Lanes  

Jan. 15, 2012 
 

 
 

Ken Nicholls (left) is presented with the City Singles 
Trophy  (scratch) by BTBA President Len Howell. 

 
Step Ladder Results  Scratch event 

 

Qualifying 1st was Pete Lepage who won a 3 frame tie roll-off against 
Ken Nicholls by a score of 48 to 47;  

2nd - Ken Nicholls;        3rd - Trevor Peters;         4th - Ken Fast 
 

Ken Fast   178 
Trevor Peters   160 
 

 Ken Nicolls   178 
 Ken Fast   155 
 

   Ken Nicholls   258  
   Pete Lepage   245 
 

     Ken Nicholls   194 * 
     Pete Lepage   168  

 
 

* Ken Nicholls had to beat first place qualifier Pete Lepage twice to win the championship. 
 

 

 


	Austyn Ducharme
	First-Ever 700 Series!

